
Statewide Independent Living Council (SILC)

MINUTES April 6th -7th, 2017

The Statewide Independent Living Council held a meeting on April 6th-7th, 2017, at New Horizons in Shreveport. Chairperson Gale Dean presided.  

Present:  
Baker, Kandy 

Bristo, Rashad 

Cochran, Jay

Dean, Gale

Fuselier, Rocky

Geddes, Sharon

Nguyen, Steven

Polotzola, Bambi 

Ritter, Lawrence 

Taylor, Erick

Viltz, Roszella

Absent: 

Cottonham, Danny (Day 1&2)

Duplechine, Jamie (Day 1& 2)

Gray, Anita  (Day 1&2)

Morales, Rosemary (Day 1&2)

SILC Staff Present

Lewis, Jessica 

Guests:
Alexandria Oliver

Amanda Simpson

Amber Nicholson

Annie Allen

Carlos Gonzalez

Clint Snell

Doris Vela

Duane Ebarbe

Eric Campbell

Hannah Ebersol

Jackie Harris

JoAnne Goodard

Johnny May

Jolan Jolivette

Kris Carrier

Layla Harris

Mary Russell

Patricia Yorw
Renee Johns

Richard Dancy
Bud Byrd
CALL TO ORDER AND INTRODUCTIONS
SILC Chairperson, Gale Dean, called the meeting to order at 1:07PM, and asked everyone to briefly introduce themselves. She informed the Council the focus of this agenda will be slightly different since it will focus on the services of New Horizons and note they meet at one of the centers of independent living at least once every year.
MISSION STATEMENT

Kandy Baker led the members of SILC in the reading of the council’s membership statement. 

APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA

Gale Dean asked members to review the agenda for approval. Rocky Fuselier made the motion to approve the January 2017 agenda, Sharon Geddes seconded the motion. There were no objections. 

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES:

The council was afforded a few moments to review the minutes from January 12th-13th, 2017 minutes. Rashad Bristo made a motion to approve the January 2017 minutes with corrections and Jay Cochran seconded the motion. The minutes were approved unanimously by the council without any opposition. 

Executive Director’s Report 

Jessica Lewis provided an update relative to SILC. Jessica went over the terms of the members that will be ending this year and notified members there will be an officer election after Gale Dean’s term ends. She informed members SILC has a page on the Governor’s Office website which also has information about the Independent Living Centers. Jessica asked SILC members who would be interested in going to the NICL conference so it can be decided who will attend during this meeting, and informed them SILC congress may not be in New Orleans because of how expensive it will be and that it may be in Las Vegas or Orlando. Jessica briefly went over the interagency agreement which will go into effect in July and what the budget proposal will look like. Jessica also went over member’s costs on the council except for members whose agencies pay for their travel. She informed members the numbers will change on the budget because of the change of location for SILC Congress. Steven Nguyen stated that he would be able to go to NICL. Rashad motioned and Butch seconded to approve Steven to approve his attendance for NICL Congress.

BUDGET UPDATE

Steven Nguyen provided an update relative to the Quarterly budget and went over quarter 3. This updated included the total revenue, salaries, benefits, and expenditures for the SILC. A copy of the budget was given to those in attendance. Erick Taylor made a motion to approve the budget update, Jay Cochran seconded the motion. 

PARTNER UPDATES

GODA
Bambi went over the SILC website and informed the council that a list of centers will be on the website and will have a list of the members on there as well. Bambi went over the disability affairs website: resources, newsletter, and calendar. She went over the Newsletter for march on GODA’s website. She also showed members how people can find the upcoming meetings of the SILC.

Steven asked about spotlighting an agency for each month along with a personal story from a family that the agency is helping.

Bambi talked about the employment first workgroup which will help improve the outcomes for people with disabilities. This group is working on making recommendations to improve employment for people with disabilities. 

She talked about the Nicholl’s presentation from Dr. Breaud about their Bridge to Independence for students with intellectual disabilities. She informed them they are the only university that has this certified program in the state.

She informed the council the legislative session starts this Monday on April 8, 2017.

LRS
LRS Update

Kandy Baker gave the report in place of Mark Martin and Teresa Milner. LRS on Feb 22nd of 2017 closed Order of Selection Group 1. As of March 31st there were 3,017 people in delayed status. In the SFY 2018 Executive Budget, LRS has a 2% budget cut.  That is a $130,609 SFG cut which equals a total cut of $613,187 with the federal match computed. The LWC did not take a cut during the special session. There are 16 workforce development areas in the state. LRS is looking as ways into new ways to integrate services into the American Job Centers (aka Career Solution Centers) including colocation of staff where possible and practicable. LRS assisted the SILC to complete their annual 704 Report to the Administration for Community Living.
La rehab council has a meeting on April 27, 2017 at Embassy Suites Hotel in Baton Rouge from 9am to 4pm. There was a discussion about having a joint meeting with LRC. The GODA and LRS updates relates to SPIL Goal #3, Objective 2, Activity 2, to continue partnering with other CILs and disability-related organizations to foster best practices.

SLIC
Rocky updated us they turned in their 704 report this week. We do supportive employment with LRS and through the waiver program. We have LCD grant for interpreting and there is a new program for the blind and deaf. Our PCA program is going strong. There are new personnel in Lake Charles and Lafayette.
New Horizons Update 

Gale Dean let us Know new horizons was founded in 1984. Clint Snell and Sharon Geddes were the founding members of this center for IL. New Horizons has branch offices in Alexandria and Monroe, and the business is handled in the Shreveport offices. New Horizons also has a room that is affiliated with the Louisiana commission for the deaf, and have computers for anyone who comes in to help people live independently.

Richard Dancy went over the core services which New Horizons offers. He stated peer counseling is personal one on one mentoring that is very valuable. It allows those to hear from others who have been in a similar situation. They will be starting a spinal cord support group soon to have mentor and peers there.

Skills training- helps people acquire skills to get and maintain their independence.
Information and Referral- providing consumers with the information they need with resources, and help consumers make informed and educated decisions for themselves. 

Individual Advocacy and Self advocacy is the most powerful element of change. This helps individuals work with organizations and agencies to advocate for services. They must continue to teach others 

Transition—this includes youth to employment and nursing home transitions. Transition is a process

These five core services can change the lives of people with disabilities.

Jackie Harris talked about contracts on Commission for the Deaf. She oversees the LCD contract. The first part is their interpreting program and it is provided for deaf and hard of hearing when needed as a last resort. The second part is their equipment program which has amplified phones and alert masters that can be used as doorbells, alarm clocks, and for other notifications. Jackie Harris is also the hearing aid coordinator and she does outreaches to senior centers and residential areas with a lot of seniors to explain how people can qualify for free hearing aids. There is a program called Starky which helps people get hearing aids for a reduced cost.
Bambi talked about the tax on cellphones that would help LCD and would also be good for the SILC to support.

Jay Cochran informed members New Horizons takes in equipment like van lifts and power chairs. They also give recycled equipment to people that need it, but they won’t store medical equipment if it takes up too much space. They also have the tax program called VITA. We offer our services year around and our services are free for those who make under 54,000 a year and is by appointment only. They have done 186 appointments for VITA. They are one of the few places that have done tax services for free for people with disabilities year around to help them file their state and federal taxes.

Patricia Yorw works with consumers who need personal care attendants.

Some of the consumers work or go to day programs. She explained some consumers make too much money for Medicaid or can’t get insurance so they do have funds they can use. They train staff to go into the home because some of their staff is CFA’s and having them to understand they are not there to make consumers dependent on them.

The waiver has a program that helps people pay for their furniture.

Kris Carrier is the employment specialist and she does the ticket to work program, which is a five year program. She put together a curriculum that helped blossom into pre-ets which LRS uses. They also have a youth advisory council who are students with disabilities. They are the only active ticket to work in the area right now. They have also started a photography club for people with disabilities. They go out in the community and do photo shoots together. Ticket to work is only for people who are on SSI or SSDI. Work ethics is taught with 
Pre-ets.

Annie Allen is a consumer who has been with New Horizons for about a year and is able to use the video phone that is available here. She also had her taxes done here in the past year and she is also using the ticket to work. 

Carlos Gonzalez said he has been in Louisiana for two years and he has enjoyed working here with New Horizons.

John Fleming was in the nursing home after he lost his legs. He was on the waiting list for independent slots. He has been a consumer for 4 years. He feels like he has a life again and New Horizon could do that for him. 

Ricard stated housing is an issue for several people who are in transition. 

Richard Dancy talked about the 5K run and was able to raise about 8-10K dollars. They are also putting on a pub crawl to raise money.

The CILs updates have filled SPIL Goal #1, Objective 1, Activity 1 with the CILs updates.

Bitter or Better Presentation
RaShad Bristo went over the effective resources and services of each council member. He informed the members that they are able to make a real difference in people’s lives. We are in the position that people believe in us. We have to be on the front lines and there are people who believe in us to make a difference. Our goal is to make people independent and the first step to reaching and helping people is helping them realize they can be independent and it starts with the mindset.

The presentations by Anita and Rashad relates to SPIL Goal #1, Objective 1, Activity 2.

Recess

Gale Dean called for a recess at 4:00pm.

Meeting Resumed

The meeting was called back to order at 9:04am.

Jessica Lewis updated members on the report about SILC Congress This update relates to SPIL Goal #1, Objective 1, Activity 3.

Member Community Updates

Bud Byrd informed council members about the Lions Club. The Lions Club started in 1917 and is the largest service organization in the world. The summer camp is free and if parents can’t bring them there. The first camp is pulmonary; and the next camp is for children with respiratory issues. The second week of camp is for kids who have a physical disability. The camp is six days and six nights. There is a lot of education for children with diabetes. Steven asked how many kids they see at camp, and was informed about an average of 500 every year.

There are age limits for the campers are between 8-19 years. Bambi asked questions about autistic children being accepted into the camp, and that there should be advocacy for kids to attend the camp. These reports relates to SPIL Goal#1, Objective 1, Activity 5.

Sabrina Langley:
She went over Bossier parish Community college’s Program for Successful Employment- post secondary vocational training program. The program has two funding sources: LRS and BRCC. The course is a two year program. It is work based and readiness learning in the first year and career specific the second year. There are also paid internships. Students with disabilities: intellectual, autism, ages 16-22As of fall 2017 they had 6 students from BPCC 16 community members and 3 from Holy angels. There are 33+ business partnerships for the program. They were able to accept students who graduated high school, and now they can only work with students who are concurrently enrolled

The benefits of the program increase reemployment transition skills and ehere are tax incentives. There are 26 TPSID and 23 CTP programs in the country.
CTP is a comprehensive transition program and allows students to receive financial aid to help pay for the cost of the attendance. BPCC is hoping to attain the CTP certification (this program has not started yet). PSE II allows students with intellectual disabilities and autism to follow the general diploma track. 

The tuition for PSE 2: self-pay, financial aid, LRS funding for post-secondary education, federal work study. Programmatic goals for PSE2 is to enroll 10-15 students for 2017-2018. There may also possibly be a program for people that are visually impaired.

CIL Annual Meeting

Jessica Lewis went over the next meeting at a center, besides the October meeting, which April 5th and 6th, 2018. She then went over the meeting times and locations for the rest of the meetings. All of the meetings will be at the LRS building except for the meetings at the centers. This relates to SPIL Goal #1, Objective 1 Activity 7.

Introduction of Advocacy Group

Duane Ebarb LACAN Region 7 1:10:00

They network with their legislative delegations throughout the state. They empower members of LACAN to communicate with their legislators.

The waiting list is over 15,000 people and it is about an 11-year waiting list.

He talked about pushing for individuals to be independent in their community and 

April 18th, they should talk about funding for the 4 waiver programs and individual family support.

Disability rights day is April 26th. They are going down to the capitol to find their representatives and sit in committee meetings. Let them know how you feel about individuals with intellectual disabilities working, living, and being a part of the community.

Each legislator has to log every call about certain issues and that information is archived and sent to their office.

ACT 378 gives individual with developmental disabilities gives us the option to live at home to waive that option to live at home. Pinecrest has about 420 residents living at Pinecrest for about $269,000 each.

This relates to SPIL Goal # 1, Objective 1, Activity 8.

LRC Report

Jessica Lewis gave members the handouts she received at the LRC meeting such as the agenda and the minutes. Jessica is a part of the employment committee for LRS. Some of the items discussed at their meeting was refuting the myths about disabilities, explain to legislators what they want to do as far as employment, and suggest that each region have job fairs. Jessica informed members about the possibility of having a joint meeting between SILC and LRC. This relates to SPIL Goal #2, Objective 1, Activity 1.

Volunteer Income Tax Assistance (VITA)

Jay Cochran stated there are handouts from the New Horizons Living Center about VITA. We offer our services year around and our services are free for those who make under 54,000 a year and It is by appointment. They have to have all of their information with them. We are hoping it will be another successful year. This will be the 7th year we have done VITA. Gale sated this is the only program in north Louisiana that does taxes for free for people with disabilities.

On the IRS website there is a list by regions that gives the hour and locations that offer similar services. This relates to SPIL Goal #2, Objective 1, Activity 2.

Identifying Issues and Advocacy

Bambi Informed members the Governor’s Office of Disability Affairs are going to have an ADA symposium this year and we will extend it to disability affairs commissions, disability services on campuses, chamber of commerce and will have break out session. There are a few bills that are important. HB 582 which is to change the tax revenue structure for the LCD. SB 226 is taking out the statutory dedications and all those funds would go into the general fund. HB 458 takes away statutory dedications. HB 405 where providers are paid a day rate rather than be paid by the 15 min increments and would be left up to LDH. Members also discussed HB 337.

GACDA supported full funding for LRS

Sharon motioned and Rocky seconded that SILC support full funding for LRS. There were no objections. This relates to SPIL Goal #2, Objective 2, Activity 1.

Standards and Indicators

There is no finalization on the standards and indicators for SILC. Gale Dean stated she is putting together a draft, and a big part of that is working on the SPIL.

Adjournment

Gale Dean called to adjourn the meeting
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